CENTER for JUDICIAL ACCOUNTABILITY, INC.

(914) 421-1200 • Fax (914) 684-6554 E-Mail: probono@delphi.com

Box 69, Gedney Station
White Plains, New York 10605

By Hand

March 10, 1995

New York Post 210 South Street New York, New York 10002

ATT: Mr. Jack Newfield

Mr. William Neuman

RE: Ten Worst Judges

Dear Mr. Newfield and Mr. Neuman:

Following up our March 1st letter--a duplicate of which is annexed for your convenience--we enclose a copy of our most recent correspondence to the Commission on Judicial Conduct.

We particularly draw your attention to the last paragraph of page three. In pertinent part that paragraph reads as follows:

Since the *Post's* recent series on "New York's 10 Worst Judges" did not include an expose of our appellate court judges or of how they and other politically-connected judges are protected by the Commission on Judicial Conduct, a copy of this letter is being furnished to the *Post* with a suggestion that their next series focus on these two important, but as yet unreported, subjects..."

So that you can get an idea of the serious nature of the the eight complaints which we have presented to the Commission, a copy of our September 19, 1994 complaint is enclosed. Other than a letter of acknowledgment from the Commission, the correspondence between the Commission and the Center is reflected by Exhibits "D", "E", and "F".

Since the complaint relates to the Article 78 proceeding against the Appellate Division, Second Department--which is the subject of our recently-filed *cert* petition--a copy of that petition is also enclosed.

We look forward to working with you on this and other dynamite stories.

Yours for a quality judiciary,

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER, Coordinator

Enclosures